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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers,  

As notified on 16 December 2022, work to repair termite damage in the roof cavity at Block F at Hamilton South Public 
School work will involve working with lead containing material in the roof cavity. 

The work will now take place on Saturday 11 March 2023, pending weather conditions. If required, work will be 
rescheduled to Saturday 18 March 2023.  

The affected areas are located within the roof cavities, sealed off and therefore inaccessible to students, staff and 
visitors.  

Safety measures, including air monitoring, will be in place and all work zones will be out of bounds while work is carried 
out. 

All lead containing material will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be 
completed in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines.  

Affected areas will be inspected by an independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated, and the school 
will receive a clearance certificate. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding.  
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